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Dear Dave, 
 
RE: BCUHB Board Effectiveness Follow-Up Report  
 
Thank you for your work in reviewing and reporting on the effectiveness of the Board in 
your recent follow-up report 
 
Please find below the Health Board’s response to Audit Wales’ Board Effectiveness 
Follow up Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board at annex 1. 
 
It is essential that the Health Board has robust arrangements in place to meet the 
requirements of legislation and the Standing Orders and therefore we welcome this report 
and want to thank Audit Wales for the findings and the recommendations. We agree fully 
that there is much more to do and it is encouraging to know that you have assessed the 
Board as more stable, with stronger leadership and engagement evident. 
 
The full Board as well as the Audit Committee have seen and been involved in shaping 
the feedback to improve ownership and assurance on the required improvements. 
 
Our focus now is on our forward plan to look to the future and have a real positive impact 
on our organisation, our staff and the people of North Wales.   
  
Yours faithfully, 

    
______________    ______________      

Dyfed Edwards,    Carol Shillabeer 
Cadeirydd/Chair    Prif Weithredwr/Chief Executive 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ein cyf / Our ref: CS/DT/CE24-0265 

:     

Gofynnwch am / Ask for:    

E-bost / Email:  

Dyddiad / Date: 26th February 2024  

David Thomas,  
Audit Director, 
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leadership structures that sit below it, 

something which will need to be 

supported by ensuring the Health Board’s 

operational model is fit for purpose 

C) A review of the Operating Model Structures is part of the 

Special Measures Response Plan, which will indicate 

where modification is required. Wider ways of working 

that connect the Executive with broader leadership will 

be further evaluated as part of this work. 

4. As the new board looks to take forward 

these challenges it will need to maintain 

a clear view on the outcomes it is 

seeking to achieve. Those must include 

rebuilding confidence in the Health 

Board’s leadership within the 

organisation, and rebuilding trust and 

confidence in the Health Board amongst 

its external stakeholders 

A) An outcomes focused approach has been set within the 

Special measures Response Plan and as the planning 

for 2024/25 and beyond proceeds, outcomes will form 

a key element of objective setting, performance 

monitoring and assurance mechanisms. 

B) In additional to internal staff surveys that measure 

confidence in leadership and management, 

consideration will be given to mechanisms to gain 

external, stakeholder feedback ahead of 2024/25.  

5. In the short term, the Health Board will 

likely need to continue to draw upon 

appropriate levels of external advice and 

expertise as it responds to these 

challenges and the requirements of the 

special measures framework. However, it 

must also look to get itself as quickly as 

possible to a position where it has the 

necessary internal capacity and 

capability to sustain improvement and 

avoid the need to continually look to the 

outside for support to achieve the 

improvements which are necessary. 

A) As part of creating the Organisational Development 

Plan, a capacity and capability assessment will be 

undertaken, to reflect where specific expertise will be 

required. The implementation of the OD Plan will be 

incorporated into the 2024/27 3 Year Plan (IMTP). 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  




